
A COMMUNITY LINKING 

AGRICULTURE AND INDUSTRY 

April 2, 2019 City Council Work Session 
4222 NE Old Salem Road 

Albany, OR 97321 
4:00 p.m. 

A. CALL TO ORDER: Called to order by Mayor Lepin at 4:01 p.m.

B. ROLL CALL
Councilors Present: Mayor Jim Lepin, Councilors Scott Cowan, Dave Harms, Scott

McPhee, Don Miller 
Councilors Absent: None 
Staff Present: Kevin Kreitman, City Manager; Janelle Booth, Assistant City 

Manager/City Engineer; Forrest Reid, City Attorney; Kimberly 
Wollenburg, City Recorder 

Presenters: N/A 

C. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

D. CHANGES AND ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA

E. PUBLIC COMMENT
1) Craig Ziegenhagel, 4605 Granite, made a brief statement regarding the

potential expansion of the Urban Growth Boundary for the City. He noted that
he is against the expansion and that there is no reason for it. Believes the City
should be taking care of current residents and not benefiting the developers.
Believes that if we expand the City, we'll lose the small town feel. His second
concern is that if the expansion happens, he asks the City to consider if citizens
should be paying for the expansion. He noted it's his belief that the citizens of
Millersburg should not have to pay for the expansion and/or the development
charges.

2) Barb Castillo, 38793 Morningstar Drive, shared that she had nothing new to add
to Mr. Ziegenhagel's comments and that she concurred with them.

At this point, Mayor Lepin, after noting that some of the questions and comments might 
be addressed after the presentation shifted the agenda to note he would open 
comments after the UGB presentation. 

F. COUNCIL MEMBER AND STAFF COMMENTS
None

G. CITY MANAGER'S REPORT
None

H. NEW BUSINESS
1 ) Potential Expansion of the Urban Growth Boundary
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City Manager Kreitman shared what prompted the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) 
discussion specifically surrounding the increase in population after Portland State 
University revised their initial projections of Millersburg's growth. Once the City hits 
2,500 residents, there are a number of considerations the City will need to address 
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